Minutes – Department Chairs – 6 February2020


Approved 13 March 2020

Members Present:  Brian Zeiszler; Steve Theriault for Brandy Nielsen;  Laura Pike; Eric Walsh; Stephanie Davis; Kevin Seipp; Angie de Braga; Lisa Campbell; Michelle Husbands; Diane Wrightman; Ping Wang; Jinho Jung; Evi Buell; Karl Stevens; Alberto Jimenez; and Pete Bagley.  Excused:  Jennifer Stieger

The Minutes of 21 November 2020 were approved.
Position Priority List  
The committee voted to keep position prioritization as a responsibility of Department Chairs, with two dissenting votes.  
There was extensive discussion both before and after the vote.  While all agreed that position priority was an important consideration for department chairs, all agreed that the current administrative structure has cut department chairs out of the process, rendering the committee’s deliberation useless.  This last point was highlighted by the two dissenting votes.  One rationale for keeping the position prioritization responsibility was that should we drop it, does this committee even need to exist?
There was no clear consensus on how to make this committee’s role in hiring decisions effective.  Several ideas were floated.  One was to create a forum in which all four Deans meet jointly with this committee to work out the priority list.  Alternatively, the chair of this committee could join the Deans and Directors or Presidents Council meetings.  Another suggestion was that department chair administrative responsibilities could be strengthened.  All agreed that the cross-discipline communication opportunities within this committee were essential in determining hiring priorities.  The committee also recognized that any changes to our function must go as recommendations to the Bylaws committee.
Pete Bagley will discuss this with matter with the Bylaws committee and the Deans and report back at our next meeting.
Program Supervisors
The committee voted to remove the next to last bullet in our responsibilities: “Receives 4-year degree program reports and reports these to Senate.”  This recommendation will be carried to the Bylaws committee.
The discussion revolved around the fact that no one present could remember this ever having occurred.  This responsibility may have once seemed important with the BAIS and other early degrees, but with our bachelor’s degrees now having closer alignment with their respective departments, it seems to be a vestigial characteristic.  All agreed that program supervisors should remain ex officio members of the committee.  A related question involved the status of the INT prefix, but this discussion was tabled for another meeting.
Announcements:

Karl Stevens reported that he is revising our Online Course Quality Assurance Practices and wants to work with faculty to develop a process that meets the needs of departments, students, and the college.

Alberto Jimenez reminded us that when making IAV requests to include these points:  meeting title; meeting duration; and the estimated number of people at each site.

Jinho Jung updated us on the Math corequisite situation.  MATH 120E and MATH 126E will be offered next fall.  MATH 120 and MATH 126 will continue to be offered.
Evi Buell similarly informed us that the 5 credit ENG 100 will be offered in the fall, but not ENG 095.
